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Dr. Mario Spoto

ACA Delegate to the CCGPP

February 21, 2008

Re: CCGPP Progress Report

Dear Dr. Spoto,

Thank you for representing the CCGPP at the upcoming ACA Chiropractic Summit meeting.  At this time I would like to provide you a progress report on the current activities of the CCGPP.

As you know the CCGPP continues to pursue its initial project of developing literature syntheses on the various body regions defined in our initial project.  Those literature syntheses are progressing as anticipated and all are nearing completion.

The initial literature syntheses, "Low Back" was initially posted in May of 2006.  After the public commentary period closed, those comments received were reviewed by the teams and extensive revisions were made to improve the usability of the chapter.  The reformatted chapter was again posted, breaking out the Introduction and Methods sections into additional chapters.  The current finalized iteration of the "Low Back" synthesis is now available at www.ccgpp.org. Dr. William Meeker will be providing a webinar regarding the "Low Back" chapter on February 28, 2008.  That webinar is available through the FCER.

The second literature synthesis chapter, "Chiropractic Management of Prevention and Health Promotion; Nonmusculoskeletal Conditions; and Conditions of the Elderly, Children and Pregnant Women" was posted on September 1, 2007.  The third literature synthesis chapter, "Upper Extremity" was posted on October 10, 2007.  The commentary periods for both these chapters have been closed and the comments received are currently being reviewed by the respective teams for consideration in revising the chapters.  We are hoping to have the final iterations of those chapters posted in 2008.  Dr. Cheryl Hawk and Dr. Thomas Sousa provided webinars on their respective chapters shortly after their posting.  Copies of those webinars are available through the FCER.

The next literature synthesis to the posted will be the chapter on "Soft Tissue".  That chapter should be available at the CCGPP website on approximately March 1, 2008.  At that time the 60-day comment period will be initiated and we welcome all commentary.  Hopefully, the team lead, Dr. Michael Schneider, will also be providing a webinar on this topic sometime shortly after its posting.

The literature syntheses on the "Neck" and "Thoracic Spine" are nearing completion and will be posted subsequent to the "Soft Tissue" chapter, as they become available. The "Lower Extremity" literature synthesis is midway through the review process and will be posted as it is available.  Dr. Meridel Gatterman use the team lead on the "Subluxation" literature synthesis. That chapter is a new addition and is currently in the literature search and review phase. Dr. Carl Cleveland, III, with Dr. Gatterman as the Methodologist, is leading an ACC task force on "Subluxation".  That task force will be utilizing the subluxation literature synthesis as background for their nominal group process scheduled for ACC-RAC this year.
As part of the Dissemination, Implementation, Evaluation and Review (DIER) process, Dr. Hawk, Commission Chair, is currently in discussion with the editorial staff of the Journal on Manipulation and Physiological Therapeutics (JMPT).  She is hoping to have an issue dedicated to publishing the various completed literature synthesis chapters in a future issue of that journal.  Doing so would make them more readily available for other researchers, other health care providers, as well as our own practitioners.  Dr. Hawk is also working with Dr. Ron Rupert and the FCER for inclusion of the literature syntheses in the newly released DC Consult website, also in an effort to make the literature syntheses more readily available.

As many of you are aware, in September, 2007 the CCGPP Rapid Response Team initially penned a letter to United Healthcare demonstrating the inappropriateness of their newly adopted policy of non-coverage for chiropractic care of pediatrics and headaches.  That letter was subsequently endorsed by the ACA, ICA, FCER, COCSA, ACC, etc. In response to that letter, in October, 2007 United Healthcare suspended both policies for additional review.  They have recently announced they have retracted retracted the pediatric policy altogether and have reworked the headache policy.

The CCGPP has also undertaken a new initiative.  We are currently involved in a Delphi process to generate consensus opinion of Doctors of Chiropractic from across the country regarding the care of low back pain, especially chronic pain.  The CCGPP is aware that there is inadequate literature on various areas of common chiropractic practice.  Therefore, this Delphi process is being undertaken in an effort to clarify the role of chiropractic in these areas of care, especially as they are impacted by the Workers Compensation system and their incorporation of external guidelines, e.g. ACOEM, ODG, etc. The panelists were recruited by COCSA through chiropractic organizations (e.g. COCSA, ACA, ICA) and have been identified.  The seed statements are currently being developed and will be submitted to the panel in the very near future for review and comment. We are hopeful of having the initial draft completed by mid-March and the final version available by the beginning of June for use in the California Workers Compensation process.  We anticipate that this process will eventually have national impact.

In summary,

1) Literature Syntheses

A) Introduction





completed

B) Methods





completed
C)
Low Back





completed


D) Nonmusculoskeletal/Special Populations
in revision

E)
Upper Extremity




in revision

F) Soft Tissue





posting

G) Neck






in process

H) Thoracic Spine




in process
I)
Lower Extremity




in process


J) Subluxation





in process

2)  Rapid Response Team





active

3)  Delphi Process






initiated

4)  DIER Process






ongoing

If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact me.

Yours in health,
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Dr. Mark D. Dehen

CCGPP Chair
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